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NEWS RELEASE
For Immediate Release – Friday, May 13, 2016
On Friday, May 13, 2016, at approximately 4:46 a.m., the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office Dispatch Center received a 911 call from a subject reporting an explosion.  The caller stated he had broken windows in his house.  Upon arrival by emergency personnel, it was found that the house located at 5078 Sand Lake Road in the town of Sugar Camp was totally destroyed and there was a small fire in the basement.  There was no one at the house at the time of the explosion as this is a seasonal home.  Five other homes in the neighborhood were also damaged with one receiving extensive damage.  There have been no reported injuries due to the explosion.  
The following departments assisted at the call: Oneida County Sheriff’s Office, Oneida County Emergency Management, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Wisconsin Public Service, Oneida County Medic 1 and Medic 11, Sugar Camp Fire Department, Three Lakes Fire Department, and Newbold Fire Department.

The explosion remains under investigation by the Oneida County Sheriff’s Office and the Division of Criminal Investigations-Office of State Fire Marshall.
**END**





